\

Verbrugge International B.V.

Martin Verbrugge
Managing Director

Mr. Evgeny Korushkin
Tuapse Bulk Terminal
10 A Gagarin Str
352800 Tuapse
Russia

Terneuzen, 16th of August 2012

Dear Evgeny,

Sitting in my office after a fantastic visit to Tuapse | start to realize how perfect your
terminal is. Again my congratulations for the realization of this state of the art facility
equipped with best proven technology. It is really an example and we learnt a lot.

Thanks again for your kind hospitality also on behalf of Mario and best regards to
Valdimir and all the other members of your team. Hope you find the time to visit us in
Terneuzen.

Best regards
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